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Pure religion and unde-
filed before God and the 
Father is this, To visit 
the fatherless and wid-
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world. (James 1:27) 

June, 2010 

Current needs:  PRAYER 

• Kikuyu bibles to give out to the community ($10 each) 

• Washing Machines and Dryers  ($600 each) 

• Finances for the new building (little by little makes a bunch!) 

• 10 Bunk beds ( they cost about  $100 each) 

• Twin mattress and plastic covers ($20 each) 

• Dark color flannel sheets sets  

• Blankets for Haven and to give out to elderly ($6.00 each) 

• A milk cow and cow pen ($2,000) 

Thank you for all you do, we could not do this without your 

prayers and support. We Love You!  Phil & Janice  

Dear friends and partners: 

Thank you for trusting us to be your hands to the lost, 

hurting and poor. We appreciate it so much. May our 

Lord return to you many-fold for what you give into His 

kingdom. 

Kenya update: 
Here at Haven on the Hill we are growing so fast! The Laun-

dry room and Bunkhouse are finished and ready for use! 

While the bunkhouse was being constructed we received a call 

from Dave Dowling with Inheritance World Ministries who 

had visited our site a few months before. His heart was 

touched by our place and he wanted to be a part of what the 

Lord was doing at Haven on the Hill. Dave told us that he was 

going to get a team to come and help. 

On June 28th 33 people from Gilbert, PA. will be coming 

to help build the ground floor walls of our newest building! 

The bunkhouse will hold 10 people and, you guessed it, there 

will be 10 men in the team. The Lord is in our future!!  

The local public school has given us use of the school for 

four days! School is still in session in Kenya and we will be 

having a Vacation Bible School for almost 300 children! If 

that is not enough we plan on showing the Jesus Film in 
the local Kikuyu language!! We plan on showing it at our 

site for the community. Please pray for salvations.  We will 

also be giving out bibles in the Kikuyu language. We will  

be dividing up into teams going into mud homes in the area 

bringing the love of Jesus to those that need it most with 

food, blankets and bibles. We have been given the bible on 

iPods for those who can not read. They will be able to hear 

the Word and the Word will not return void.  

I feel in my heart that this trip will be the most powerful 

trip we have ever had in Kenya for the glory of God. 
Please pray!! We are in warfare, and together we are going 

to win many souls for the Kingdom of God! Phil and I both 

will be in Kenya at the same time. I will be leaving on the 

23rd of June to get everything in order for the team and Phil 

will follow on the 26th of June. Our dear friends David and 

Joyce Marendes (she was the one that took me to Kenya the 

first time I went) will be there as well. This is the first time 

all of us will be there at the same time. David and Joyce 

planned their trip a year ago and they did not know we would 

be going as well. The Lord is putting us together to go out to 

the community and bring His love and gift of salvation to all 

that will receive. Your prayers are so very important!! We 

are excited about what the Lord has planned for this trip. 

Janice 

  

Samuel Kamau 1936 - 2010 
Samuel Kamau went to be with the Lord in May, 2010. 

Shortly after I met him for the first time in 2000 he sent 

a letter to me informing me he had received Jesus unto 

salvation. Samuel was a neighbor, friend, consultant 

and counselor to Janice and me 

and was always close by us at 

Haven. But most of all, he was our Kenyan father. His 

children are our brothers and sisters. Our children in 

Kenya, Kelvin, Hezekiel, Joshua, Godfrey, Tyson and 

James, called him Guka (grandfather) and loved it when 

they visited each other. 

Daddy Kamau commanded respect. He always had 

words of advice and encouragement for us and was 

always there to help when we needed it and for that we 

are grateful. Thank you Daddy Kamau for being there 

for us. We will meet again in glory with our Lord Jesus 

Christ. Phil 

Left: Daddy Kamau. Right: Daddy Kamau and Phil enjoy-

ing a special treat of goat meat. 



About Through The Storm Ministries 

The mission of Through The Storm Ministries (TSM) is to minister the love of God by providing assistance for individuals through 

unexpected, extraordinarily difficult times in their lives. This includes the preaching of the Gospel of Jesus Christ. (Mat 25:35) and 

visiting orphans and widows in their affliction (James 1:27) 

We are committed to remaining debt free. (Rom 13:8) 

TSM is registered as a non-profit organization according to Section 501C(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. All donations to TSM are 

tax deductible. 

TSM operates as Through The Storm International in the nation of Kenya as a non-governmental organization (NGO). 

www.throughthestorm.org 

Door to left is Laundry Room. Door to right is 

Bunk House with shower and inside toilet!  

The front view of the Bunkhouse 

Shower in Bunkhouse 

Toilet and sink in Bunkhouse 

To the right is the foundation for our new two story building 

which will provide a home for 20 more children. The mission 

team coming in June will help build the walls. 


